VILLAGE OF DANSVILLE
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

DEPARTMENT HEAD MEETING MINUTES
6 P.M., MARCH 10, 2021
CALL TO ORDER by Mayor Vogt at 6:01 P.M.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE by Mayor Vogt
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Vogt, Trustee Floyd Sick, Trustee Mike Nagle, Trustee Norm Zeh.

ABSENT: Deputy Mayor and Trustee Dan Rittenhouse
GUESTS: Superintendent of Public Works Scott Tracy, Police Chief Shannon Griese, Village Clerk-Treasurer Marissa Shay, Fire Chief Glenn Camuto, Code Enforcement Office Tammy Malone, Yvonne Smallwood, John Seward, Dennis Weidman, Kevin Weidman, Jasmine Willis, Charles Perkins, Greg Horr.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: None.
MAYOR’S COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE: 
▪ Reminder about the Regular Board Meeting and Public Hearing on Tuesday 3/23/21 at 7:00 P.M.
▪ Reminder of the Village Election on Tuesday 3/16/21

▪ Resident called with concern about helicopters flying overhead since the helicopter crash in Mendon.

▪ Received two calls regarding cars parking at Jefferson and W. Jefferson, causing difficulty to see around them.
· Trustee Zeh moved to have a “No Parking Here to Corner” sign put in at the location at Jefferson St and W Jefferson, with a second from Trustee Nagle. Vote: Mayor Vogt, aye; Trustee Sick, aye; Trustee Nagle, aye; Trustee Zeh, aye. Motion carried, 4-0.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Village Clerk/Legislative: Mayor Vogt
▪ Board of Elections scheduled to set up equipment on March 15, polls to open at noon on March 16, and tear down on March 17.
▪ Camera ordered for Police Department has arrived.
▪ Meters read and preparing water/sewer bills to go out end of month.

▪ Credit Card application in process for Village use.

▪ Reserve Account history and use put together and transaction in October 2019 to be reversed.

▪ F.O.I.L. requests in process.

Public Safety Updates: Trustee Zeh
▪ Fire Department – monthly report available, given by Fire Chief Glenn Camuto. 2 new members will be taking classes given at Hamptons Corners. Greg Horr presented idea of Fireman’s Association Annual Convention being held at Babcock Park if COVID-19 guidance allows.

▪ Ambulance Company – monthly report available, given by John

Seward. 2 new members with total of 48 members. New ambulance

expected June 2021.
▪ Police Department – monthly report available, emailed by Chief Shannon Griese. Bryce Adams is going through range training, Officer Chapman is enrolled in a photography course, and Chief Griese is taking an Instructional Development course. April 3 will be a car seat check at the Ambulance garage.
· Trustee Zeh made a motion to approve the Police Reform and Reinvention Plan, with a second from Trustee Sick. Vote: Mayor Vogt, aye; Trustee Sick, aye; Trustee Nagle, aye; Trustee Zeh, aye. Motion carried, 4-0.

▪ Code Enforcement – monthly report available, emailed by Tammy Malone. M. Underhill from Livingston County concerned that we create a solar law.
· Trustee Sick made a motion to approve new members: Katie Infantino for the Planning Board and Chuck Infantino for the ZBA. Trustee Zeh seconded the motion. Vote: Mayor Vogt, aye; Trustee Sick, aye; Trustee Nagle, aye; Trustee Zeh, aye. Motion carried, 4-0.


▪ Village Courts – reports available, Judge Weidman and Judge Kenney.
Budget, Finance & Audit: Trustee Sick
▪ Budget planning is still in process, with the final assessment roll received.
▪ Budget mods possible for next meeting.
▪ A few bills are past due coming in late in the mail from companies and several bills will be due prior to next meeting on 3/23 due to changing the meeting date for Election Day, getting earlier approval in order to pay bills on time.
· Trustee Sick made a motion to approve the bills, with a second from Trustee Nagle. Vote: Mayor Vogt, aye; Trustee Sick, aye; Trustee Nagle, aye; Trustee Zeh, aye. Motion carried, 4-0.

Public Works Updates
▪ Streets: Trustee Rittenhouse – Burros’ properties are still in court and no change of ownership yet. Seward St Bridge was $76,000 paid to the Village (labor), with total project cost $446,990, which was paid to the Village in two grants: $200,000 and $183,283.
▪ Water & Sewer: Trustee Nagle – Looking to do the main and laterals on Main and Perine Streets for the sewer. Scott spoke with Greg from MRB Group, and the Water Improvement Project will likely have contractor bids starting in April.
▪ Parks & Recreation: Trustee Nagle – Backstop is almost complete, and signs will go up at new playground. The Gliders committee have a meeting coming up and still plan to move forward with a baseball season this Summer, still in need of host families. From the Marketing and Promotions there are members working to organize the Main St planters’ sponsors.  Summer Recreation legal ad needs to go out for bids.

▪ Technology/Energy: Mayor Vogt – None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS: None.
COMMUNITY COMMENTS: None.
MOTION TO ADJOURN
· Trustee Nagle made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Trustee Zeh. Vote: all ayes; 4-0, meeting adjourned at 7:26 P.M.
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